SGA Meeting Agenda
February 4th, 2020

The meeting was commenced at 7:03 PM. The Mission Statement was read by SGA President Anna Katherine Drew. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Anna Katherine Drew.

President Reports

Bailey Dingley, Senior Class President
Bailey thanked all who registered for YAPP. Bailey announced that the next junior class SGA event is It’s Go Time! Fun Run in honor of David Shankles. David Shankles was a part of the class of 2020 and passed away his sophomore year. He was a member of the cross country team, and this run is a great way to honor his life. The run is fundraiser that supports the David Shankles Emergency Relief Fund. Registration is in a couple weeks! The run will be March 29th at 2 p.m. Please find a senior class officer if you have any questions. Bailey reminded the seniors to order their graduation robes and ensured that they are navy, not black. Bailey mentioned the class newsletter. She asked students to inform her about anything they would like to see on the senior class newsletter. Bailey celebrated the achievements of KCAB. President and Senior, Alexis Miller with the rest of her team including seniors Sara Jordan, Jessica Clements, Julie Belvin, and Grace Bailey did an amazing job planning and creating Casino Night. Bailey announced that a few members of Berry's track & field team went to the Sewanee Indoor Invitational. Genesis Leggett led the women's standouts, winning both the shot put and weight throw. Her mark in the weight throw is currently ranked 10th nationally and first in the region. Mitchell Brice claimed first in the pole vault and Jed Woodward and Dalton Sharpe finished top five in the men's shot put. Senior Jorie Hodapp was featured in Viking Fusion for her business Jorie Cakes, and in January, Amanda Tomlinson was featured in the Berry Stories for her unique and impressive work experience on and off-campus. Bailey gave a special shout out to all the seniors attending networking events such as the Viking Connections in Atlanta. Bailey asked all seniors to please send a senior class officer any more senior achievements, especially exciting post-grad plans.

Bryce Nethery, Junior Class President
Bryce announced that Mr. Berry is just around the corner. The event will be held on February 21st in the Ford Auditorium. The cost will be $3 for admission and the winner of the event will be donating the money raised to a charity of their choice. We currently have around 14 contestants, but nominations will remain open until Friday, February 7th. Bryce announced a few Vikings who play winter sports. The Swim and Dive team finished out their home season just a few weeks ago, with juniors Dylan White, Michael Bemis, and Brooke Boyd getting wins at the meet. The Vikings in the pool will be headed to Birmingham Southern next week to compete in the SAA conference championships. Bryce recognized the athletes on the court; the Vikings traveled this past weekend to Rhodes where junior, Micah Johnson let in assists and would later lead the Vikings in Rebounds in their close game against Hendrix on Sunday. On the women’s side, congratulations to junior, Jana Morning who just became the career steal leader for Berry College since entering the NCAA Division III. Bryce expressed his excitement to see what the Baseball, Softball, Track & Field, Tennis, Golf, and Lacrosse teams have in store for us this season! Bryce asked juniors to communicate any exciting news about the Class of 2021 to him so that he can put it in the next President’s report. 

Sarah Kettler, Sophomore Class President
Sarah announced that the sophomore class officers have some projects that they will be meeting about soon. Sarah has been talking to some fellow classmates about the changes in Viking court. She explained that overall students seem pretty happy, but Sarah noticed that a good majority of students want to have some kind of healthy smoothie option. Sarah has heard that students would like more vegan options in dining hall. Sarah thanked all the workers of the Dining hall and the amazing SGA board for working so hard on helping students eat the way they would like too. Last semester Sarah mentioned that many students would like to start a marching band, if you are interested contact Sarah. Sarah and her team would like to start a sit down with the sophomores, this would just be a time where the sophomore team can sit in Krannert with students to discuss things at Berry. Sarah recognized the baseball and track team as they are starting up their spring season. She recognized the basketball team. Sarah wished the sophomore nursing students good luck as they are applying for the nursing program. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Oscar Resendiz, Freshmen Class President
Oscar highlighted freshman, DJ Estes. He scored ten points off the bench on 26th January’s game. He also scored 15 points, the most of the team, during the game last Friday. Oscar thanked all those who volunteered on MLK service day. He also thanked all who helped make Casino night possible. Oscar and his team worked with Tyler Tilton, the Berry Network Coordinator to make transfer prints possible using Print.berry.edu on any computer. Oscar announced that the freshman spring event will be an outreach event, in which freshmen will write letters to prospective students about their first year experience. Oscar and his team will be meeting with Glenn Getchel, Director of enrollment management, soon to hash out the details of this letter writing event. The Dining hall, among other things, is something that the freshmen class officers have been trying to work on since they were elected, and they hope that they can start making more changes soon. They will be meeting with Fraser Pearson about changes students want to make; so, if anyone has any ideas please, please tell one of the freshman class officers.

Officer Reports

Max von Schmeling, Treasurer
Mac announced that the BFC deadline is February 11th.
Max informed the body that treasurer trainings will be held on February 11th and 18th in Krannert 324.
Max announced that the account balance is $10,873.

Mary Ashford Hyde, Secretary
Mary Ashford passed the Minutes.
Mary Ashford asked that clubs and organizations send her their flyer advertisements in order to promote different events on campus.
Mary Ashford announced the Outreach tabling Valentine event on February 12th from 11-1 PM.
Mary Ashford announced that there would be a high of 52 and a low of 23 tomorrow. 

London Elrod, Vice President of Service
London announced the upcoming Blood Drive on April 16th.
London asked that students share any special projects ideas with him.
David Lindsey, Vice President of Administration
David opened executive board nominations and explained the timeline. Nominations will be open until next weeks meeting when the campaigning process will begin.
David explained that the SGA office’s Open Office Hours are from 11-12:30 on Tuesdays and Thursdays. 
David announced that the Young Alumni Partner Program event will be on Saturday, February 8th.

Old Business 
David Lindsey gave an update on Morgan and Deerfield’s mold issue. He explained that they are required to use certain cleaning products that meet a certain code. A student of the body asked if the standards have changed since last year. The head resident of Morgan and Deerfield explained that there is a new housekeeping staff and they have discussed the issue with the cleaning staff. They plan to have a deep cleaning in the near future.

New Business 
None.

Announcements
Easy Baked Improvathon will be on February 14th 15th from 8PM to 8PM. Tickets will be sold for 5$.
KCAB will be hosting an 80s themed skate night at Skater Zone from 11-1AM on Friday, February 7th.
Soul will be hosting a mountain film event at which they will be watching nature films.

Bailey Dingley, with a second from Bryce Nethery, move to adjourn the meeting at 7:26 PM.










